Natural Gas Board Minutes
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in Special Session on Monday, March 12th, 2007.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Jarding at 7:05 p.m.  Members present were Ritchy Griepp, Lynn Froke and Kira Schmeichel.  Harvey Shumaker was absent. 
A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Griepp to amend the agenda to include the regular meeting agenda items and not meet on Thursday, March 15, 2007.  The motion carried. 

The minutes of the February regular and the informational meeting on March 6th, 2007 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Griepp to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financials for the months of January and February were submitted for review and approval.  After discussion, a motion was made by Griepp and seconded by Froke to approve the financials. The motion carried.  

Rates were discussed. 

Documentation of the over billing by Northwestern Energy and the metering issue were discussed.  The over billing will be reimbursed to the city.  The relocation of the meter will take place this summer.  The cost of the relocation will be approximately $14,000.00 and will be deducted from the amount of credit coming back from Northwestern Energy to the Natural Gas Fund.  

The Contracts for NorthWestern Energy’s Natural Gas Project Management Service Agreement and Natural Gas System Services Agreement were submitted for approval.  After discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to recommend approval of the contract to the City Council. The motion carried. 

The meter painting was discussed. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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